
INFORMATION MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:  Mayor Kogon and Members of Amherst Town Council 

FROM: Shelley Rector CPA, CMA - CFO 

DATE:  February 19, 2019 

SUBJECT: Council Remuneration Information 

Background 

At the January 28, 2019 meeting of Council, staff were instructed to prepare a report outlining 

which other municipalities have independent committees setting remuneration for Council, and 

what the salaries of other comparable municipal Councillors are. 

 

Discussion 

Staff were able to find a report completed for HRM in 2004 which used a Citizen’s Commission 
for the Remuneration of Council, a copy is attached for Council’s reference. Staff were not able 
to find evidence of the use of independent committees for the setting of Council Remuneration 
elsewhere in Nova Scotia. There were various examples of by-laws for setting Council 
Remuneration in N.S. Some of the highlights included the use of annual CPI indexes and a four-
year review of Council Remuneration in the Budget year prior to an election so that Council 
votes on the in-coming Council’s salary rather than their own. 

In Summerside, Prince Edward Island, a new by-law was passed in October of 2018 which 
requires any changes to the bylaw relating to compensation or benefits to first go through an 
independent commission that will be appointed by Council. It must consist of one to three 
members who are not on Council or not municipal staff. 

Council requested the salaries of comparable towns in Nova Scotia: 

 

CONCLUSION 

Staff were able to find two example where independent committees were used to review Council 
remuneration, one in HRM, and more recently Summerside has passed a by-law for an 
independent commission to review Council remuneration.  Many municipalities do have by-laws 
in place for Council remuneration which include a CPI increase in January of each year.  

 


